
St. Philip’s Church
218-444-4262

www.stphilipsbemidji.org

Parish Staff
Pastor:

Fr. Bill DeCrans                       441-4901

Parochial Vicar:
Fr. Michael Arey                      441-4902

Parochial Vicar:
Fr. Christon Muhero               441-4908

Deacons:
Deacon Kermit Erickson         441-4903
Deacon Robb Naylor              441-4904

Parish Administrator:
Maryhelen Chadwick             441-4906

Bookkeeper:
Tina Stearly                            441-4909

Director of Music & Liturgy:
Bonnie Lee                             441-4905

Faith Formation Staff:
Preschool & Elementary/Safe Environment

Kris Jensen                             441-4944

Middle School
Cassie & David Liedl 441-4944

High School
Sue Hengel 441-4944

Youth Group
Brad Arel 441-4911

Campus Ministry & Adult Formation:
Nancy Goodman 441-4907

Parish Office Coordinator:
Tammy Johnson 441-4900

Facility Maintenance Supervisor:
Brad Arel 441-4911

Maintenance Support Staff:
Rick Dahlman
Jim Shaw.

St. Philip’s School Staff
218-444-4938

Principal:
Jana Norgaard                        ext. 4941

School Office Staff:
Stephanie Glen 441-4940
Kerry Frauenholtz                  441-4942

Sister Parish
St. Charles Pennington

2500 Scenic Hwy NE, Pennington, MN
4 p.m. Saturdays from May 14 until

Labor Day Weekend

Newman Catholic Ministries
BSU/NWTC

All sacramental events take place at
St. Philip’s Church. School year only.

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot
218-444-3835

Open 9:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. T, W, Th, Fri, Sat

Manager:
Norma Himmelright

Spiritual Direction
Tamara Moore

Please call the Parish Office for information.

Mass Times
Saturday 5:30 PM
Sunday 7:30 AM, 9:00 AM, & 11:00 AM
Monday 8:30 AM
Tuesday 6:30 PM
Wednesday (School Mass) 8:40 AM
Thursday, Friday 8:30 AM

Reconciliation Times
Saturday 4:00 PM
Sunday 8:45 AM, 10:30 AM
or by appointment, call 444-4262 to schedule

Happy Fifth Sunday of Easter, May 15, 2022
It is very exciting to celebrate all of the things happening in our parish and in

our Diocese of Crookston during this Easter season and beyond.  It is wonderful
when the Sacraments are being celebrated as God’s grace is being poured out in
abundance upon our whole faith community.

This past weekend we celebrated with 45 of our young children who received
Jesus for the first time in the Holy Eucharist!  Next Sunday May 22 we have 19
youth who are to celebrate the Sacrament of Confirmation.  Also, during the
Easter season we have 17 children who have or will soon celebrate the Sacrament
of Baptism.

In addition, we also have exciting celebrations happening in our diocese.  On
May 21st, John Wilebski III will be ordained a Transitional Deacon and on June
11th, four men, Brent Hoffner, Jeffrey Reese, Trevor Pikula and Robert Thom
will be ordained as Permanent Deacons. May God’s grace flow upon each of
these men and help them in their ministry of service to their parishes and our Di-
ocese of Crookston. This brings back memories for me of my own ordination. It
is hard to believe that it has been nine years since I received God’s grace through
this Sacrament.

Please continue to pray for young men of our parish to be open to the possibil-
ity of the priesthood, as well as for men 35 and up to be open to answering God’s
call to the Deaconate. If you are a male member of our parish between the
ages of 30 and 55, and you feel that you should be giving more back to God
for all that he has done for you, please pray about the possibility that God
may be calling you to consider becoming a Deacon!!!  It is very rewarding!

Just like the early disciples in our first reading this week, God has a great plan
for the salvation of the world, but he needs us to cooperate with the plan and
share the “Good news” with others!  Whether we are ordained or not, we are
called through our baptism to share in Christ’s mission.

As Jesus says in our Gospel this week, “I give you a new commandment: Love
one another.  As I have loved you, so you also should love one another.  This is
how you will know that you are my disciples, if you have love for one another.”

God bless,

Deacon Kermit Erickson



Monday, May 16
8:30 AM Mass: +Alvin West

Tuesday, May 17
6:30 PM Mass: +Jean Olderman

Wednesday, May 18
8:40 AM Mass: +Ione Johnson

Thursday, May 19
8:30 AM Mass: +Janet McEwen
6:30 PM Mass (KC): +Casey Vilandre

Friday, May 20
8:30 AM Mass: +John Smith

Saturday, May 21
4:00 PM Mass (Pennington): +Vernon Gary
5:30 PM Mass: For the People

Sunday, May 22
7:30 AM Mass: +Lorraine Wenner
9:00 AM Mass: +Ira Batchelder

11:00 AM Mass: +Donna Schmitt
2:00 PM Confirmation Mass: +Julie Ringle

Monday, May 16
9:00 AM to 8:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)
7:00 PM AA Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)

Tuesday, May 17
11:30 AM Finance council Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)

5:00 PM 3rd Order of Carmelites Mtg (St. Elizabeth Rm)

Wednesday, May 18
9:20 AM Rosary (Chapel)
9:30 AM Divine Mercy Cenacle (St. Elizabeth Rm)
6:30 PM Confirmation Rehearsal (Church)

Thursday, May 19
12:00 PM Visitation for Barrie O’Neill

1:00 PM Funeral for Barrie O’Neill
5:00 PM Society of St. Vincent de Paul Mtg (St. Elizabeth Rm)
6:10 PM KC Meeting (Social Hall)

Friday, May 20
10:00 AM Visitation for Ellen Lidinsky
10:30 AM Bible Study-Follow Me (St. Kateri Rm)
11:00 AM Funeral for Ellen Lidinsky

Saturday, May 21
Holy Land Crafts sale before Mass

9:00 AM All Pro Dads (Social Hall)
10:00 AM Prayer Hour at Planned Parenthood

4:00 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)
Sunday, May 22
Holy Land Crafts sale between Masses

8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel)
8:45 AM Reconciliation (Chapel)
9:00 AM Children’s Liturgy of the Word (Gym)

10:30 AM Reconciliation (Chapel)
2:00 PM Confirmation Mass

Monday, May 16
●  Acts 14:5-18
●  Ps 115:1-2,3-4,15-16
●  Jn 14:21-26

Tuesday, May 17
●  Acts 14:19-28
●  Ps 145:10-11,12-13ab,21
●  Jn 14:27-31a

Wednesday, May 18
● Acts 15:1-6
●  Ps 122:1-2,3-4ab,4cd-5
●  Jn 15:1-8

Thursday, May 19
●  Acts 15:7-21
●  Ps 96:1-2a,2b-3,10
●  Jn 15:9-11

Friday, May 20
●  Acts 15:22-31
●  Ps 57:8-9,10,12
●  Jn 15:12-17

Saturday, May 21
●  Acts 16:1-10
●  Ps 100:1b-2,3,5
●  Jn 15:18-21

Sunday, May 22
●  Acts 15:1-2,22-29
●  Ps 67:2-3,5,6,8
● Rev 21:10-14,22-23
●  Jn 14:23-29

This Week in the Parish —––—

Mass Intentions —–—–—–—–
For Week of  May 16 to 22

Daily Readings —–————–
For Week of  May 16 to 22

Safe Environment —–————–——–————–——–————–———
If you or someone you know has been the victim of sexual misconduct on the part of a priest, deacon, or individual representing the
Diocese of Crookston, its parishes, or its schools, your first call should be to law enforcement. In addition, the diocesan Victim Assis-
tance Coordinator is available at 218-281-7895 (24-hour confidential number).



Stewardship of Financial Resources

Parish Life —–—————––—

The St. Philip’s Catholic Community welcomes
through the waters of baptism, Eddison Stowe
Dressing, son of Kyle & Billie Dressing, Olivia
Mae Sanden, daughter of Josh & Amy Sanden,
Charlotte LillyMae O’Beirne, daughter of Mark & Lacie
O’Beirne, and Adelyn Ruth Wheeler, daughter of James &
Theresa Wheeler. May they be filled with the Holy Spirit.

Total Actual Contributions

Week #45 (Weekend of May 8) $ 27,372.82

Fiscal Year to Date
Last: $823,170.26 ~ Current: $970,121.11

Faith in Our Future Campaign
Pledged to Date: $2,724,962.70 ~ Paid to Date: $2,626,039.43

2022 Diocesan Annual Appeal

St. Philip’s Goal: $80,914 ~ Pledged: $65,122 (80.48% of goal)

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

Baptisms
Parents who wish to have their child baptized,
will need to complete the online Baptism
Information form, which can be accessed by
scanning the QR code. Once the form is
received, you will be contacted. The next class
will by June 5. Please contact Kris Jensen at 218-441-4944 or
kjensen@stphilipsbemidij.org for additional information.

Marriages
Congratulations! Please contact the Parish Office as soon as
possible (six months or more in advance) so that we can work
with you to prepare for the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony.

Anointing of the Sick or Pastoral Visit
If you are ill or will be having surgery and would like to receive
the Sacrament of the Sick, please call the Parish Office to set
up a time to meet with Fr. Bill, Fr. Michael or Fr. Christon. If
hospitalized, be sure to indicate you are Catholic upon hospital
admittance.

Rite of Catholic Initiation of Adults
Raised Catholic but never Confirmed, or want to become
Catholic? Visit with Deacon Robb or Deacon Kermit to find out
how you can enter into full Communion in the Catholic faith.

Religious Vocations
Contact Fr. Bill, Fr. Michael or Fr. Christon for more information.

Sacramental Life ——————

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the families of
Carol Jean Blair, mother of Donna Arel and
Timothy McCarthy, father of Kelly Marcum. May

they find rest and peace, and may their families find comfort
in God’s love.

Spring Cleanup at Holy Cross Cemetery
Please remove any winter decorations as soon as you are able...
We will be doing our spring cleanup the week of May 23rd.
Please do not put new decorations on gravesites until May 28
for ease of getting our cemetery ready for Memorial Day.

Holy Land Crafts back to St. Philip’s
Representatives from Catholic Bethlehem Christian Families will
be with us the weekend of May 21/22 to ask for your help and
blessing for the native people of the Holy Land in Bethlehem.
These families have relied on the income from their religious
hand cared olive wood artifacts to tourists. So, we have come
the USA to try help support these families by bringing their
artifacts here to sell. All the proceeds from sales will be sent
back to the families of the Holy Land so that they may be able
to keep their homes and provide for their families. The past few
years have been very tough for the Christian families, and this
is the only source of income for them.

Come by to browse these beautiful items after all Masses on
May 21/22 and maybe take home a piece of the Holy Land.

Summer hours for Parish Office
With the conclusion of the school year, there are some changes
to the Parish Office hours and daily Mass times. Starting Friday,
May 27 the Parish Office will be open Monday to Thursday
from 8:30 AM to 5 PM. On Fridays we will close at noon.

Summer Mass Times
St. Philip’s School graduation Mass will be at 9 AM on Thurs-
day, May 26. Daily Mass on Wednesday will go back to 8:30 AM
starting June 1.

St. Charles, Pennington
St. Charles Catholic Church will be resume operation now
through Labor Day weekend. Mass is Saturdays at 4 PM.

Staff News
Maryhelen Chadwick has been named parish administrator
to succeed Deacon Robb Naylor. Deacon Robb will continue
his ministry but is looking forward to a project-filled retire-
ment. St. Philip’s Parish Community cannot thank Deacon
Robb enough for his 10 years of dedicated service as parish
administrator.
Help Wanted: The following positions are available within St.
Philip’s parish. Visit stphilipsbemidji.org/employment for more
information.

 Math Teacher (full-time) for the 2022-2023 school year.

 Elementary Teacher (full-time) for the 2022-2023 school
year

 Custodian (part-time)

 Clothing Depot (part-time)—summer employment for
high school student or older interested in retail/
secondhand industry

 Director of Stewardship & Communication

Baby Bottle Campaign
Use your spare change to help change the life of a
mom or dad facing an unplanned pregnancy and
help save the life of their child by participating in
the Northwoods Pregnancy Center’s Baby Bottle
Campaign. Take a bottle, fill it up and return it to
the Parish. Bottles are requested to be returned by
May 22. Thank you for your generosity!

Alexander and Ardell Nadesan Education Scholarship
Congratulations to Emily Vincent. She is the first recipient  of
the Alexander and Ardell Nadesan Education Scholarship. She
will receive a $500 award to support her pursuit of an educa-
tion degree.



Experiencing grief?
Come to GriefShare, a non-denominational Christian grief
support group that explores and discusses topics related to
the grieving process over 14 weeks, to help you through this
difficult journey. You can come for one, several, all, or even
repeat sessions when you feel the need. GriefShare will be
held at Calvary Lutheran Church on Thursday evenings at 5:00
PM beginning May 12, but you may start at any time. Erin Kos-
sivi from Calvary Lutheran and Jenny Hodgson from the Evan-
gelical Free Church will lead this group.

Vacation Bible School
August 1 -5, 2022, 9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.
You’re invited to spend a  royal
week with the King and Queen
of Heaven and Earth. Enter
through the gates of the Cool
Kingdom and learn all about
Mary, and how she leads us
closer to her Son, the King of Kings.

Registration On-Line at:
https://stphilipsbemidji.org/vacation-bible-school

Volunteers are needed to help with VBS.
A listing of volunteer opportunities is available below and you
can also sign up to help at the link below. We hope you will
consider being a part of this fun, faith-filled week!!

Volunteer On-Line at:
https://stphilipsbemidji.org/vbs-volunteer-opportunities

Questions, contact Kris Jensen:
441-4944 or email, kjensen@stphilipsbemidji.org

Congratulations to the
High School Graduating Class of 2022

Noelle Aguilera
Daniel Andersen

Abigail Arel
Haley Balcer
Lauren Berg

Jenay Boucher
Natasha Carlson

Jaxon Cole
Aaron Dinh

Benjamin Dockendorf
Madison Dunn-Metcalf

Ariana Elias-
Baumgartner

Brenden Elliott
Amy Frenzel
Isaac Frenzel
Olivea Frenzel

Cora Geerdes
Alex Gilbertson

Westin Gourneau
Daniel Headlee

Jaden Henderson
Baylee Husske

Abigail Johnson
Gabrielle Johnson
Gavin Jonckowski
Benjamin Kieson

Josef Lalli
Joseph LaValley
Avery LaZella
Olivia Loehlein
Paul Louvar

Taylor Lundin
Ashley Maki

Charles McCalip
Lauren McCollum

Camille McDermott
Avery Merschman

Parker Mistic
Samuel Mutnansky

Brenton Nistler
Tatum Offerdahl
Kameryn Olson

Augustus Patrias
Colten Pickett
Eli Sharbono

Conner Shogren
Aidan Skala

Alicia Sorenson
Ava Spaeth

Emily Vincent

Diocese of Crookston faithful are cordially invited to celebrate
the 25th anniversary of Bishop Andrew Cozzens’ ordination to
the priesthood. Bishop Cozzens was ordained a priest of the
Archdiocese of Saint Paul and Minneapolis by Archbishop Harry
J. Flynn on May 31, 1997. Bishop Cozzens will celebrate a Mass
of Thanksgiving at 6:30 p.m. on Tuesday, May 24 at the Cathe-
dral of the Immaculate Conception in Crookston. Light refresh-
ments will follow the Mass.

Quilts needed for the new Diocese of Crookston
Retreat Center
As the Diocese prepares to open the new diocesan retreat center,
when we considered the need to purchase bedding, the idea was
suggested that we cover each bed in its own unique quilt made
by people from across the Diocese. Some parishes have quilting
groups while most have individuals who make quilts for a hobby.
If you or your group are willing to make a quilt for the Dioce-
san retreat center, please contact Dcn. Mark Krejci
(mkrejci@crookston.org) who will send you information about
the size needed for the beds. It would be wonderful if every parish
would submit a quilt as a support to people who are on retreat.



Your Help is Needed
Now that Covid-19 restrictions have finally eased, St. Philip’s
is again able to serve the homebound. Do you know of some-
one who is ill or homebound that may like a visit from us? We
would love to call on them, so please be our eyes and ears so
that these folks don’t fall through the cracks! Often times, the
only way we are notified of a need is through friends and
neighbors who have witnessed a concern. If you know of
someone or would like to be trained in the homebound minis-
try, call the Parish Office, 444-4262.

Carmelite Corner ——————
Lay Carmelites of The Most Pure Heart of Mary

Rosie & Charlie #62 Speak LIFE
We are twelve. Twelve weeks old. What was
that? What? A slurping sound. What are you
doing? I’m practicing nursing. Uh—maybe you should focus on
growing your cartilage instead. That would be quieter. Yeah,
but not as interesting. Hey, what should we get Mom to crave
today? How about an avocado? Nah, that’s boring. We need
something crazy. What do you suggest? I don’t know. I guess
an avocado does sound good. You think any food sounds
good. Yeah, so? How about guacamole? Yum! Perfect! Because
we’re about as big as avocado pits this week!  ~a.m. optdahl

Rummage and Bake Sale
Sacred Heart Church of Wilton is hosting a fundraising
rummage and bake sale! Funds will be used to support the
church and local community. Sales begin at 8:00 AM sharp
on Saturday, May 21 in the social hall. Address is 135 3rd St.
NW, Wilton, MN.

A luncheon of barbecues, hotdogs, chips and dessert will
also be available. Sales will run until 2:00 PM on Saturday.

This is a multi-family sale...it usually includes antiques, furni-
ture, clothing, linens, toys and much, much MORE!!!

Contact Karl Oestreich @ 218-368-8476 if you wish to do-
nate items.

Post-it Prayers
from Tamara Moore, Spiritual Director.

May I recognize Your kingdom come.

Follow post.itprayer on Instagram!

“Our defense of the innocent unborn, for example, needs to be
clear, firm and passionate, for at stake is the dignity of a human
life, which is always sacred and demands love for each person,
regardless of his or her stage of development.” ~Pope Francis

3rd SATURDAY PRAYER HOUR WITH THE KNIGHTS OF
COLUMBUS will be held this Saturday, May 21 from 10–11 AM
(or stay for any length of time). Held at Planned Parenthood of
Bemidji, 2504 Hannah Ave. NW.  All are welcome. Questions?
Call 218-368-9019.

St. Therese of Lisieux was recognized as a good nun, but
nothing more. Exteriorly there was nothing remarkable about
this Carmelite nun.  We would never know about her hidden,
interior life except for the fact that her sister, Pauline, who was
the prioress of the Lisieux Carmel, ordered her to write her
autobiography, called 'The Story of a Soul.'  Millions of copies
have been sold and translated into some forty languages. Its
appeal is universal.  It is an astounding document that some-
how touches the heart of modern people, of every state and
condition of life.  ~Fr. Terrence Sempowski, O. Carm.

The next meeting of St. Philip’s Lay Order of Carmelites is May
17 at 5 PM in the St. Elizabeth room. You are welcome to at-
tend. For more information, call Pat Stark at 218-444-2302 or
text Judith Selby at 218-556-8253.

Thank you for supporting the St. Philip’s
Spring Book Fair!
We exceeded our goal of 1,000 books sold!  We could not
have done this without all of you.  The book fair raised
close to $4,000 to fund our school library.

Thank you book fair volunteers!
Melissa T., Barry K., Marissa W., Ashley W., Mike H., Chris B.,
Mary Kay B., Bryn W., Kay M., Katie Z., Anna G., Ellie M.,
Judy F., Lisa M., and Meggen S.
Your efforts helped motivate our kids to read more.

Confirmation at St. Philip’s is May 22
We rejoice as 19 of St. Philip’s youth will receive
the sacrament of Confirmation on Sunday, May 22
at 2 PM. Bishop Andrew Cozzens will be here to
officiate. All are welcome to attend and stay for refreshments
following Mass.



Welcome to the newest members of
our St. Philip’s family: Tom & Karen
Grygelko, Chad Ayshford, Steve Radley, Nick
Wasnuk, Kenzie Christiansen, Hannah Pesek,
Dorothy LaPlant, and Alex & Nicole Nelson.
We look forward to getting to know you—
Please know how much you are valued members of our parish!

If you are new to the Bemidji area and haven’t yet registered
with the parish, please do so by going to stphilipsbemidji.org
or stop by the Parish Office.

St. Philip’s Mission Statement:

To Accomplish God’s Work

Join us for the next Bemidji Area All Pro Dad

For more information or
questions, please contact us at:
bemidjiallprodads@gmail.com

www.AllProDad.com

Can’t make it?
Hope to see you

next month:
Saturday, June 11!

DAD’S DAY BREAKFAST + 1
Saturday, May 21 ~ 9:00 – 10:30 AM

St. Philip’s Church
BreakfastÑ BondingÑ and Fun!
(Belgian Waffles, Sausage, and Donuts!)

In honor and celebration of Mother’s Day, we’d like to extend
a special invitation to all mother-figures to plan on joining us
for this very special morning. It will be an opportunity for the
entire family to spend some quality time together, enjoying
each other’s company, while decorating some pretty amaz-
ing gifts for both Mom and the family!

“I give you a new commandment: love one another. As I have
loved you, so you also should love one another.” ~John 13:34
“As I have loved you,” this is the hard part – Jesus’s love is un-
conditional; our love usually comes with strings attached. It is
easy to love someone when they love you back. But it takes
mercy and compassion to love someone when you feel unap-
preciated, feel used or feel like your opinion doesn’t matter. It
takes courage and the grace of God to “love my neighbor” when
they may be someone you don’t like, someone you don’t know
or someone that doesn’t look like you.

Esto Vir - "Be a Man!"
Esto Vir! is a vocation camp for young men entering their
sophomore year of high school through young adulthood.
This camp is an opportunity for those men who may be open
to the priesthood to come together and spend some days in
community with each other and the seminarians of the dio-
cese. The camp includes games, lakeside recreation, Mass,
prayer, food, and fellowship.

Camp Dates: July 6-8, 2022 (Wednesday – Friday)
Registration deadline: Wednesday, June 22, 2022
Location: Sand Hill Lake Bible Camp (Fosston, MN)
Cost: FREE!

What others have said: Annual men’s camp dives deeply
into vocational discernment // Summer vocations events offer
time, space to consider priesthood // Annual vocations camp
seeks to foster relationships, encourage discernment // Esto
Vir is opportunity for men to gather for fun, learn about dis-
cernment // Young men invited to connect with God's plan at
Esto Vir! camp

Questions can be directed to Fr. Matt Schmitz, Director of
Vocations: 218-773-0877 or mschmitz@crookston.org

Livestream Volunteers Needed
Comfortable with technology and video? We have a perfect
volunteer role for you. Contact Maryhelen Chadwick at 218-444
-4262 or mhchadwick@stphilipsbemidji.org to set up a time to
go through the simple procedures. Your service will help us
potentially expand our livestreaming capacity.

Serve on the Pastoral Council
Our Pastoral Council enhances the decision-making process of
pastoral planning—helping to set goals and develop and im-
plement pastoral programs. The council serves in an advisory
role to the pastor. Meetings are held after evening Mass the
first Tuesday of each month. (Usually 10 to 11 meetings a year.)
Each council member term is for three years, with a possible
second term (total six years). The election process is scheduled
for early May with duties to start with the August 2 meeting.

If you are called to serve our parish in this capacity, apply at
stphilipsbemidji.org. Names may be submitted to the nominat-
ing committee of the Pastoral Council.

An Opportunity to Serve
There are still openings to serve on the Finance Council in the
near future. Finance Council meets once a month over the lunch
hour, except for the month of July. Talk to Fr. Bill DeCrans to
learn more about this role. Call him at 218-441-4901 for more
information.

Bemidji Christian Women’s Connection

Luncheon Program
Monday, May 16 ~ 1:00 p.m.

Eagles Club (front entrance), 1270 Neilson St SE

Feature: Lynn Ahern, Hills Country Greenhouse
Music: Linda Wagner, soloist

Speaker: Joyce Yexley
“Broken Dreams - Unexpected Journey”

Learning to trust God when life didn’t go her way!

Meal & program, $13. Reservations: call Linda at 444-4709
or Carolyn at 751-4597.  Walk-ins welcome.



Ministry Schedule —————————————————
May 21/22 ~ Sixth Sunday of Easter

Your Parish Representatives:
Parish Council Members: Ben Baird, Dave Brooks, Jamie Glen, Cynthia Haskin, David Liedl, Mary Scofield, Tracie Walter, George
Whalen

Finance Council Members: Grant Frenzel, Amy Haskell, Roger Heger
School Council Members: Will Beise, Erin Curran, Sarah Haman, Sarah Martinka, Trudy Peterson, Scott Winter

Trustees: Kevin Erpelding, Tracie Walter

(218) 441-4909

Saturday, May 21
5:30 PM

Sunday, May 22
7:30 AM

Sunday, May 22
9:00 AM

Sunday, May 22
11:00 AM

SACRISTAN Connie Aagard Dan Shea Allison Hopkins Help Please

LECTOR 1 Joe Czapiewski Cynthia Haskin Cory Gish Barb Nyberg

LECTOR 2 Joe Czapiewski Sharon Zarrett Jill-Ann Walter Ernie Rall

INTERCESSOR Help Please Sharon Zarrett Cory Gish Dcn. Kermit Erickson

INTRO TO MASS
ANNOUNCER

Joe Czapiewski Help Please Mary Walter Carol Rettinger

ALTAR SERVER
Taylor Podmore
Dominic St. Germain
Peyton A Stearly

Nicholas Amberg
Joshua Arel
James Martinka

Edward Froelich
Sam Gish
Miles Gish

Matthew Winkle
Adeline Lundin
Declan Hunsberger

CAPTAIN EMHC Deborah Millard Brad Arel Help Please Connie Aagard

EMHC
(need 9 for each Mass
-no deacons)

Mary Jo Christenson
Lisa Freise
Mary Dufault
Connie Aagard
Help Please
Help Please
Help Please
Help Please

Cynthia Haskin
Sue Lucas
Joan Klobe
Help Please
Help Please
Help Please
Help Please
Help Please

Alex Froelich
Cathy Lalli
Kimberley Gourneau
Help Please
Help Please
Help Please
Help Please
Help Please

Karen Williams
Courtney Haskins
Kim Klinger (sub req.)
Help Please
Help Please
Help Please
Help Please

USHER

Glenn Aagard
Josh Christianson
Will Christianson
Lauren Christianson

Cooper Malkowski
Kirk Malkowski
Ephram Boucher
Gary Bruns

Mark Froelich
Help Please
Bob Schlichting
Gabriel Morin

Bob Pohl
Peter Mathews
Leo Mathews
Ayden Homer

HOSPITALITY/
FELLOWSHIP

Pat Sturk
Dawn Baumgartner

Terri Caouette
Tim Caouette
Margie Fitzgerald
Eleanor Morin

Barbara Fitzgerald
Gail Haubrich
Help Please
Help Please

GREETER Kathy LeMoine
Frances Schmitt

Calli Malkowski
Wayne Dondelinger

Jane Daniels (sub req.)
Jan Busch

Rita Lauderbaugh
John Miesen
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